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The Parish Council met on the 12th June 2015. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Brian Parkinson, Sally Downing and Martin Dodd. 
The Clerk was Louise Pink and no members of the public were present. 
 

Planning Applications for consideration 
15/00527/FUL – Change of use and alteration of section of barn to form additional accommodation 
for the existing holiday cottage to include raising the roof height and installation of windows and 
entrance door at The Granary, Cheese Vat Farm, Daskett Hill, Sheriff Hutton for Mr John Gordon-
Finlayson. No objections. 
 

15/00621/HOUSE – Erection of part two storey/part single storey side extension to east elevation at 
South View, West End, Sheriff Hutton for Mr & Mrs J & M Reed. No objections. 
 

15/00377/MFUL – Installation and operation of a solar farm and associated infrastructure including 
photovoltaic panels, mounting frames, inverters, transformers, substations, communication building, 
fence and pole mounted CCTV cameras and temporary construction vehicular access at the Land at 
Mill Hill Farm, Cornborough, Sheriff Hutton for Lightsource Renewable Energy Ltd. Revised plans 
received including amended layout, revised Heritage appraisal, additional Ecological 
information, revised landscaping plan and revised access plan. After lengthy discussion and 
consideration the Parish Council agreed that the revised documents have met all of the Parish 
Council’s initial concerns. The Parish Council, therefore, has decided to withdraw its original 
objection. 
 

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals 
On the 12th May 2015 Ryedale District Council confirmed Tree Preservation Order No. 338/2014 
without modification. 
 

Temporary Road Closures – 25th & 26th July 2015 
The Castle Howard Triathlons will take place on Saturday 25th and Sunday 26th July. Due to the race 
passing through Sheriff Hutton there will be temporary road closures briefly whilst competitors pass 
through the village. The reason for the closures is for the protection of the competitors, spectators 
and the travelling public. Pedestrian access to affected premises will be maintained at all times with 
vehicular access maintained whenever possible. 
 

Reminder to Dog Owners 
The Parish Council has had a number of complaints from householders and farmers about people 
bagging up their dog’s waste and throwing the bags into gardens and fields.   As well as this being 
extremely anti-social it is very dangerous where livestock are grazing.  Over the past years the Parish 
Council has provided dog waste bins, which are located around the village and are regularly emptied 
by Ryedale District Council.  These bins are well used by the majority of dog walkers, however, there 
are a few very irresponsible dog owners who having bagged the waste choose to dispose of it by this 
unacceptable method.  Anyone who sees this happening and can identify the dog owner involved can 
report them anonymously to the Dog Warden at Ryedale District Council.   Please remember to keep 
your dog on a lead and under control when walking in fields where livestock are grazing 

 

Next Meeting 
The date of the next meeting is Friday 10th July 2015 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.  
 

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 01904 674552. 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


Mid-Summer Village Ramble 
Join the village ramblers on Thursday, July 30th for a morning ramble along the Selby Canal – nice 
and flat!   We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am, travel by car to the start of the walk (about 
5 miles long) and then enjoy a friendly pub lunch.   We get back to the village between 2 and 3pm.   
Lifts can be provided. 
 

Coach Road Footpath 
The Government Inspector has now published his decision, which is that there should be a public 
footpath from The Lodge at the west end of the Coach Road as far as the lake in front of the Hall.   
The section from the lake to Lodge Farm should NOT be a public footpath.    The section from Lodge 
Farm to the east end of the Coach Road at Moor Lane is already a public bridleway. 
 

This modification will come into effect within a few weeks unless there are objections by either side. 
 

There is a right to challenge the Inspector`s decision within a short time frame.   Would anyone who 
gave evidence or filled in an “Evidence of Use Form” who would like further information or to 
comment on this matter please contact Dick or Jill Johnson ASAP or at any rate before July 14th. 
Tel 878 545   Email : djohnson@doctors.net.uk  
 

Message from the Jumblies 
Heavy rain fell on the day of our June Jumble Sale which prevented us having our stalls outside but 
this didn’t dampen our support and the group from York Blind and Partially Sighted had put in a lot of 
effort to provide a lot of jumble and a good cake stall.  Thank you to everyone who sent along jumble 
and gave donations which resulted in £1612 being raised.  Our new running total for the year is 
£11,044 which includes an extra £240 raised for York Against Cancer from the sale of an old battered 
watch, which was thought to be worthless but after painstaking efforts by Bonnie and Pat and Neil 
Watson was found to be a collector’s item.  Well done and thanks to them.       
 

Our next event is the Annual Summer Coffee Morning on Saturday 4th July, at Midway, Main Street 
between 10am and Noon.  Price of Admission will be £2 which includes a drink and jam and 
cream scone, or alternative.  There will be a tombola, raffle and cake stall and, of course, Bonnie will 
have her ever popular second hand Jewellery Stall, where you will be able to buy lovely things at 
bargain prices.  Donations of raffle prizes and cakes for the cake stall would be very much 
appreciated.  Do come along and spend a really pleasant morning with us and help to raise 
money for the Marie Curie Cancer Care.  We are so looking forward to seeing all our usual 
supporters and hopefully some new ones too.     
  

Thank you, Penny Bean 878392 
 

Neighbourhood Watch 
Nothing major to report for the last month or so locally, with the exception of the theft of garden 
ornaments from the West End of Sheriff Hutton. Whilst in itself not a major crime, it was upsetting for 
the owner and reinforces previous comments in my reports about the vulnerability of garden 
‘furniture’. If you have valuable items on display, consider suitable marking methods so that they can 
be returned to you if found, and/or photograph items to assist any future enquiries. 
 

My comments regarding speeding in last month’s report seem to have touched a raw nerve in the 
village – I can only suggest those of you who have taken the time to vent their feelings to me get 
together and move the issue forward. Good luck to those of you that take up the challenge, I certainly 
became tired of beating my head against unending ‘brick walls’. 
 

As this is my final report I’d like to thank those that have supported NHW over the years, especially 
fellow members of NHW, the Parish Council, the Police, NYCC and RDC, but most particularly you, 
the villagers. There have been a number of initiatives implemented fairly recently which, I hope, have 
made the village a better, safer place to live, all of which have required cooperation from all 
aforementioned.    Thank you. 
 

As always, if you have anything to report regarding crimes either in process or evident, or have 
information regarding cold-callers, ring 101. 
 

Alan Pitman 15 June 2015 

mailto:djohnson@doctors.net.uk


Gardening Club 
Sledmere Walled Garden with a guided tour is the venue for our July meeting on July 15th.  Please 
note it is an afternoon visit with teas being available at the teashop from 3.30pm.  Those wishing to 
go from Sheriff Hutton please meet in the village hall carpark for a 1pm departure by car.  For those 
finding it more convenient to go straight to Sledmere House please be in the courtyard before 2pm 
when we shall commence our visit. 
 

The Village Show this year is on Saturday 8th August.  The schedule and entry form are in this 
edition of the News, and more entry forms will be available at the Show.  There is still plenty of time 
to prepare exhibits - so please tend your gardens, make things and take photographs to ensure the 
tables are full on the day for all to admire.  We will be providing refreshments so if anyone is able to 
do some extra baking for the teas we would be most grateful. 
 

For those entering the potato and sunflower competition on Tuesday 4th August between 7pm and 
8pm, please note a baked potato with filling supper will be available. 
 

The day trip in June was supported by 37 members and friends and, although not the warmest of 
days, was enjoyable. 
  

Sheriff Hutton History Group 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
Saturday 11 July 2015 1 to 4 pm 

Open Exhibition 
Displays, photos etc. from the Sheriff Hutton archives 

Theme – Education and Young People 
Quiz – How well do you know your village? 

Entrance £3.00 inc refreshments.     Raffle 
 

Following last year’s success we are holding another open day, with displays of materials from the 
Archive, with a theme ‘Education and Young People’.  There will be a display by Sheriff Hutton 
Primary school to celebrate their 50th anniversary. Have a good look as you walk around the village, 
and try the quiz! 
 
With the Post Office changing hands Alan Pitman will be leaving the village.   In his leisure time he 
has done an immense amount of research into the pre-history of Sheriff Hutton – work which could 
well lead to enhanced national recognition of the area.   Alan has agreed to display relevant items 
and to allow time for a brief site visit by a small group if required.   This is a great opportunity, 
particularly for young students, to learn more about a fascinating aspect of our village.   This part of 
the event will start at 2pm. 
 

Wednesday 22nd July 7.30 Village Hall  A presentation by Ann Richards & Janice Wood from 
Ryedale Family History Group.  The Group has a large range of equipment and knowledgeable 
members who can help you trace your family history. 
 

August – no meeting. 
 

For further details contact Meg 01347 878136, or Margaret 01347 878465 
 

Thank You 
Thank you everyone who sent me your cards and good wishes during my time in hospital and St 
Monica’s.   The staff were very impressed with the concern shown by Sheriff Hutton villagers whilst I 
was there. 
Thank you all, Jean Farnaby 
 

Village Hall AGM 
The Annual General Meeting of the Village Hall will be held on Tuesday, July 21st at 7.30pm in the 
Village Hall.   This meeting is open to the public – come along and here how your hall is being run 
and have the opportunity to ask the Trustees questions. 



The Methodist Church 
Trypraying is a movement to encourage people to experiment with prayer.   Churches throughout 
York and district have shared in this and you may have seen the large poster as you drive through 
Strensall from York (at the bend near the Half Moon pub).   You don't have to be in church to pray, 
you can pray anywhere and you don't have to say a lot of words either just a heartfelt thought and 
plea can be sufficient. 
 

If a quiet place can help you, then we are to open the main door to the Methodist Church on a 
Wednesday from 9.30 a.m. to 11 a.m. to enable you to sit quietly in the worship area for your own 
private meditation and prayer. Just come and go as you feel. 
 

We hope you will use this facility to experiment with TRYPRAYING. 
 

Sunday Services in July 
5th  10.30am Revd. Elizabeth Cushion (Communion) 
12th  10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan 
19th  10.30am Mr William Swires 
26th  10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan 
   

Every Wednesday 
9.30am – 11.00am Methodist Church Open for private prayer in the Worship area 
10.00am Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward Room 

 

Tennis Club 
Home Fixtures for July.  Hovingham League Monday and Thursday evenings 6.30pm. 6th, 9th and 
27th July. York Ladies- Saturday 18th July at 9.30am. York Men’s Sunday July 19th at 9.30am. 
  

League Report. The teams are halfway through the season and are enjoying the tennis with some 
good results especially by Josh Williams and his Sunday morning Men’s team. They are currently 
4th in Div 6 and could be pushing for promotion next season. 
  

Social Tennis. Club Night on Wednesday evenings, Ladies Sessions on Monday afternoons and 
Wednesday morning coaching and tennis continue through July 
  

The Club Competitions will be held in September, the dates will be in the next News. 
  

Junior Tennis. The juniors are enjoying their coaching sessions with Damian on a Wednesday 
afternoon. The sessions have been well supported and the juniors are making good progress. 
  

The Junior Competition for juniors aged 11 to 16 years will be held on Friday July 10th at 6.30pm. 
Junior Club Night has been well supported this year and will end after the junior competition. 
  

The club welcomes new members throughout the year so if Wimbledon inspires you to pick up a 
racket why not come along and give tennis a go. 
  

Details of the club from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com or 01347878626. 
 

Christian Aid 
Last year, I reported that we had collected £406.55 in donations to Christian Aid via the envelope 
scheme. 
 

I thought that was an excellent outcome, but this year, we have done even better.   The total amount 
collected was £525.75; far in excess of expectations. 
 

Well done all who participated; your donations will be very gratefully received and will go a long way 
towards improving the lives of those most in need. 
 

Many thanks for your generosity,  
Freda Piercy 
 
 

https://4.exchange2010.livemail.co.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=OpJ8nxQntEGAt3O3UTlgCI89J-gxfdIITOqHWgLPitTRQmjrF_URSyo29X_WIOIOAhsBPTkjWUw.&URL=mailto%3ajosephinejohnson6%40gmail.com


St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 
 

SERVICES IN JULY 
 
Sheriff Hutton 5th 9.30am Holy Communion  6pm Celtic Eucharist at  Marton 

 12th 9.30am Morning Worship               

 19
th
   4.30pm 

6pm 
Benefice tea and evening worship with 
Bishop John [Bishop of Selby] 

 26th 9.30am Holy Communion    

      

Farlington 12th 11.15am Shortened Matins   

 19th    See Sheriff Hutton  

 26th 11.15am Holy Communion (BCP)   

      

Marton 5th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 19th   4.30pm 
6pm 

Benefice tea and evening worship with 
Bishop John [Bishop of Selby] 

      

Stillington 5th 9.30am Morning Worship    

 12th 9.30am Holy Communion    

 19th    See Sheriff Hutton 

 26th 9.30am Holy Communion    

      

Sutton 5th  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion  
Morning Worship 

  

 12
th
  10.45am Holy Communion   

 19th 8am Holy Communion  See Sheriff Hutton 

 26th 10.45am Holy Communion   

EVENTS 
 
4

th
 Saturday 5pm - Africa Concert in the Vicarage Garden, Sutton: Adults £12; Under 18 £6; Under 5 free  

6
th
 Monday 7.30pm: Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall.  

14
th
 Monday 7.30pm: PCC Meeting – Miss Ward Room  

16
th
 – 22nd Boiler replacement. 

25
th
 Saturday Summer’s Breakfast – 8.30-11am Jubilee House, no charge but donations welcome. Tickets 

from John Oakley 878754 – see below 

    
NOTICES 

 
There will be a meeting of the Trustees of the Village Charity on Monday 6th July at 7.30pm in the 
Village Hall. Applications for assistance must be with the secretary [John Oakley - Old School 
House, Tel: 878754] as soon as possible but by Thursday 2nd July at the latest.. 
 
Summer’s Breakfast We’ve been looking at this event carefully and as numbers have been falling 
off we wonder if the time has come to call it a day?  We are very happy to continue if there is support 
so if you value a chance to get someone else cook your breakfast please show your support and 
come along. Tickets, as usual, from John Oakley – Old School House 878754. I need these so I can 
tell the hens how many eggs to lay! 

 
An Appeal from West End 
Dear dog owners, we would be very grateful if the person leaving bags of dog excrement in our 
hedge could please stop doing so. Of them was retrieved yesterday by my youngest daughter while 
looking for a ball. It is both absolutely disgusting and potentially harmful. I can't quite believe that 
anybody in this village would be so ignorant and selfish. There are at least three bags remaining and 
I would like the person responsible to remove them as soon as possible. There is a dog litter bin 
provided just a few metres away in West End.  
 

Thanks, 
The Read family 



Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group  
Our meeting on Wednesday the 10th June was a busy one with twelve visitors .We had members 
from Easingwold YCA and visitors from the village. Everyone enjoyed the talk and slide show from 
Richard Willis who talked about his love of canal boats and the numerous canals, bridges and 
viaducts in this country. 
 

The next meeting on the 8th July, Janet Jay will give a talk about Autism. Janet Jay is a commercial 
manager of “Autism plus” which is a small industrial unit outside Easingwold where people with 
autism and learning disabilities can experience work in a social and business enterprise. If you would 
like to come and hear about this work please come along on the 8th July 2015 7.30pm in Sheriff 
Hutton Village Hall .Visitors are always welcome. 
 

On Wednesday August 12th 2015 Sheriff Hutton Ladies will be putting on an afternoon tea party with 
style. We have Rod Coope coming to play the piano (he plays the piano in Bettys).There will be lots 
of delicious cakes, sandwiches etc. to fill you up. The party starts at 2.30pm and costs just £6. 
Tickets can be bought from Barbara Grinham 01347878476. (The Lodge, Sheriff Hutton.)  
 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School 
This month is a time of many changes as we are coming to the end of our school year.  We would 
like to wish our Year 6 pupils the very best of luck as they move onto the next phase of their 
education. Many of them are going to Easingwold Secondary School but we also have pupils moving 
to Huntington, Malton and Ampleforth. We are certain they will achieve great success in the future. 
 

Here at Sheriff Hutton, we are looking forward to welcoming sixteen new pupils into our Reception 
class in September, we are sure they will soon settle into school life. 
 

Castle Club, our breakfast and after school provision, continues to be very successful; however over 
this year we have also offered a range of other after school activities such as cheerleading, fencing, 
judo, multi-skills, tennis, football, netball and creative arts. We hope to add to this list during the next 
academic year. 
 

Thank you to everyone who came along to the annual Scarecrow Trail in June, although the weather 
was poor we still enjoyed seeing some fantastic scarecrows. The money raised from this event will go 
to our PTFA. 

 

******************************* 
EVERYONE IS INVITED! 

Our school is celebrating the building’s 50th birthday with an event on Friday 10th July at 3pm. 
You are invited to come along for a tour of the school, meet the staff and children and enjoy 

afternoon tea. 
You are also welcome to stay for our annual PTFA BBQ. 

Please let us know if you would like to come so we can cater accordingly. 
Tel: 878441 

******************************* 
 

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school 
website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org 
 

Lillings Ambo Parish Council 
Planning.   The Parish Council have received the following : 
 

15/00455/HOUSE.   Mr Brad Offiler.   East Lilling Cottage.   Erection of a 2 storey extension following 
the demolition of existing garage.   The application has been passed by Ryedale District Council. 
 

15/00541/HOUSE. Mrs Alex Edwards. Lilling Wood House. Erection of a single storey extension to 
east elevation and orangery to south elevation following the demolition of existing conservatory.   The 
Parish Council has no objections. 
 

All planning applications can be viewed in more detail on Ryedale's Website. 
A.Bailey.  Clerk 

http://www.sheriffhuttonschool.org/


Your Pull Out Show Guide 

 

Sheriff Hutton 

Annual Village Show 
 

Saturday 8th August 2015 

 

VILLAGE HALL 
 

Show doors open at 2.30 pm 

Refreshments and Raffle 

Presentation of prizes at 4.00 pm 

All entries must be staged between 

9.30am and 11.30am 

Children may enter all classes 

Admission: Adults £1.00 

Children 50p, under 5 yrs free 
 

 

COMPETITIONS 2015 

 

ASSOCIATION CUP: 

Awarded to the adult with the most points in the Show. 

 

NEVILLE PLATE: Awarded for the best exhibit in the 

Craft Section 

 

ALAN FARNABY MEMORIAL TROPHY: 

Awarded to the child with the most points overall in the 

Show. 

 

CHILDREN’S SHIELD: 

Awarded by the judge for the best piece of work in the Chil-

dren’s Section 

 

POTATO COMPETITION: 

1st and 2nd prizes for the HEAVIEST CROP 

Prize for the BIGGEST POTATO, grown from one potato in 

a 15 litre pot. 

Potato supplied by club, compost and feeding regime com-

petitor’s own choice. 

All potatoes to be submitted undisturbed in the container, 

with stems reduced to approx. 6 inches (15 cms). 

SUNFLOWER COMPETITION: 

Prize for the widest sunflower head (without the petals) 

grown from seed supplied by the club.  

 

WEIGH-IN for potatoes and sunflower measurement on 

Tuesday, 4
th

 August from 7.00 – 8.00pm at the Village Hall 

Potato supper available 

 

RULES
 
Entries are open to all, but cups and trophies will only be 

awarded to residents of Sheriff Hutton and Lilling parishes 

or members of groups based in these villages. 

 

Children may enter all classes with points going towards 

their overall total for the Alan Farnaby Memorial Trophy. 

No prize money will be awarded for children winning in 

adult classes. 

 

Not more than two entries per person are allowed in any one 

class. 

Entry form at back of schedule to be completed and handed 

in with exhibits. 

 

Entry is free for all classes 

 

If fewer than three entries in a class, prizes awarded at 

judge’s discretion. 

 

Prizes for Children’s Classes: First - £2.00 Second - £1.00 

Cups and Trophies 

 

Advice for exhibiting vegetables, fruit and flowers may be 

found in the RHS Show Handbook, on the RHS website 

www.rhs.org.uk or various other websites. 

 

For further details of the Show or SHGC please contact: 

Sarah Anderson – Tel. no: 01347 878418 or 

email: sarahanderson456@btinternet.com 

mailto:sarahanderson456@btinternet.com


Competition Classes 

Vegetables and Fruit                                                                                                                                Judge: Tony Featherstone 

All produce to be grown by exhibitor and as far as possible to be soil free 

1 4 Potatoes, coloured (any variety) 16 Any other vegetable 

2 4 Potatoes, white (any variety) 17 4 Tomatoes, ordinary, calyces attached 

3 4 Potatoes, pink eyed (any variety) 18 5 Tomatoes, small fruited, calyces attached 

4 3 Onions, white (dressed) 19 3 Beetroot, round, tops trimmed to 7.5cm/3” 

5 3 Onions, red (dressed) 20 1 Cucumber 

6 6 Shallots (dressed) 21 3 Salad vegetables 

7 2 Bulbs garlic, stems trimmed to 25mm/1” 22 Selection of 5 different herbs (not in flower) 

8 3 Carrots, tops trimmed to 7.5cm/3” 23 Display of mixed vegetables. Overall dimension not to 

exceed 75cm x 30cm/18” x 12” 

9 6 Pods peas 24 1 Vegetable and 1 flower 

10 6 Runner beans 25 3 Stalks rhubarb, tops trimmed to 7.5cm/3” 

11 6 French beans 26 4 Plums with stalks on 

12 1 Cabbage, green or white 27 Display of mixed fruit 

13 1 Cabbage, red 28 Plate of any other fruit, single variety 

14 1 Marrow, max length 38cm/15”  29 3 Dessert apples, same variety 

15 3 Courgettes, with or without flowers 30 3 Culinary apples, same variety 

    

Flowers and Pot Plants                                                                                                                          Judge: Audrey Thomas 

All flowers, except in classes 45 & 46 to be raised by and in all classes arranged by exhibitor  

31 Small flower arrangement, max 15cm/6” in all 

directions 

41 Vase of herbaceous perennials, not less than 4 kinds, in 

vase, not exceeding 15cm/6” diameter  

32 Buttonhole or corsage 42 Vase of any cut flowers, not less than 3 kinds, in vase, not 

exceeding 15cm/6” diameter cut from own garden 

33 Fragrant flower posy 43 Arrangement of foliage cut from own garden 

34 4 Pansies or violas 44  Arrangement of flowers and foliage cut from own garden 

35 5 Annual sweet peas 45 Table arrangement – entrant to specify occasion 

36 3 Gladioli, same variety and colour 46 Flower arrangement using dried or artificial flowers only 

37 1 Specimen rose, state variety if known 47 1 Fuchsia 

38 1 Stem of roses, multi-headed (ie rambler or flori-

bunda) 

48 1 Foliage pot plant 

39 3 Dahlias, same variety and colour 49 1 House plant in flower 

40 Hardy/half-hardy annuals, 5 stems, single kind 50 1 Orchid plant in flower 

    

Craft                                                                                                                                                         Judge: Eileen Gibson 

Work not to have been exhibited in any previous Sheriff Hutton Village Show.  

51 Canvas work – using kit or chart 59 Paper craft item 

52 Piece of embroidery – exhibitor’s own design 60 Item of woodwork 

53 Item of patchwork or hand-stitched quilting, max 

size 50cm x 50cm/ 20” x 20”, not necessarily a 

finished item 

61 Item made of buttons 

  

54 Knitted or crocheted hat 62 Piece of handmade jewellery 

55  Item of hand-knitting, crochet or tatting 63 Any other handcraft item 

56 Cushion 64 Painting in any medium – completed picture to be no more 

than A3 size 

57 Piece of cross-stitch 65 Placemat in any medium 

58 Item of beadwork   

    

Cookery and Preserves                                                                                                                           Judge: Dorothy Best 

Plain jars labelled & dated; twist tops to be used unless wax discs & cellophane used. 

70 1 Jar raspberry jam 80 1lb Yorkshire tea loaf (using recipe overleaf) 

71 1 Jar strawberry jam 81 4 Shortbread biscuits 

72 1 Jar marmalade, please name fruit 82 4 Flapjacks 

73  1 Jar lemon curd 83 4 Small jam tarts 

74 1 Jar jelly – any variety 84 4 Cupcakes – decorated  

75 1 Jar chutney, any variety, in a jar with a vinegar 

proof screw lid, please list ingredients 

85 4 Biscuits – any one variety 

76 1 Loaf of bread (hand-made) 86 4 Fruit scones 

77 1lb Lemon drizzle cake 87 4 Cheese scones 

78 1 Chocolate cake – decorated and not filled. Not to 

exceed 20cm/8” diameter 

88 1 Cheese and onion flan in foil dish 

79 1 Victoria sandwich cake not to exceed 20cms/8” 

diameter filled with raspberry jam only. This can 

be one cake split or two sandwiched together. 

89 

 

90 

3 Eggs – matching, display with pointed ends to middle in 

horticultural sand on a plain white plate 

1 Egg for content only 



Photography                                                                                                                                           Judge: Harry Kingman 

Entries no larger than A5 (15x21cm/6x8”) preferably without a border and not to be framed or mounted. Not to have been shown previ-

ously at Sheriff Hutton Village Show.  All photographs to be taken by exhibitor and have class number clearly written in pencil on back 

of entry.                             

91 Any scene – colour print 97 People – colour print 

92 Trees in winter – colour print 98 Bird/s – colour print 

93  Wild flower scene 99 Animal/s – colour print 

94 1 Garden flower – no insects! 100 Object/s – colour print 

95 Architecture or buildings – colour print 101 Black and white or monochrome, any subject 

96 A view of Sheriff Hutton 102 Humorous – colour print with caption 

    

Children’s Classes                                                                                                                                 Judge: Laura Edwards 

Classes 103 – 115 - Juniors: 8 yrs and under; Classes 203 – 215 – Seniors: 9 – 14 yrs, as of 31
st
 August 2015. 

School artwork will be judged with other entries presented on Show Day.     

103 

203 

A piece of artwork, e.g. collage, on any theme 110 

210 

Any other craft item 

104 

204 

A drawing – black and white, or colour. Max size 

22cm/34cm 

111 

211 

Small garden on plate or seed tray 

105 

205 

A painting  112 

212 

Mug of flowers and foliage cut from garden 

106 

206 

Model using kit, max. 40cm in any one direction 113 

213 

4 Biscuits decorated as flowers – only decoration will be 

judged 

107 

207 

Model, not using kit, max. 40cm in any one direc-

tion 

114 

214 

1 Vegetable animal 

108 

208 

Object made from recycled materials 115 

215 

1 Fridge magnet 

109 

209 

Pressed flower card – max A5 (21cm/15cm)   

    

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
ENTRY FORM - PLEASE WRITE NO. OF ENTRIES PER CLASS IN BOX, MAX. 2 ENTRIES PER CLASS 

 
NAME: ………………………..….…………….………………………………………...... 

ADDRESS:……………………………………………………………………………...................................... 

Tel No: ….………………………............. Children D.O.B: ………………………….............. 
Vegetables and Fruit 

Class 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

Entries                

Class 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

Entries                

Flowers and Pot plants 
Class 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40      

Entries                

Class 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50      

Entries                

Craft 
Class 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 

Entries                

Cookery and Preserves 
Class 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79      

Entries                

         

Class 80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90     

Entries                

Photography 
Class 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99 100 101 102    

Entries                

Children's Classes 

Class 
103 
203 

104 
204 

105 
205 

106 
206 

107 
207 

108 
208 

109 
209 

110 
210 

111 
211 

112 
212 

113 
213 

114 
214 

115 
215 

  

Entries                

Please complete this form, detach and hand in with exhibits 

  



Your Pull Out Show Guide 
 

Recipe for Yorkshire Tea Loaf 

 

12oz / 350gm mixed dried fruit        8oz / 225gm self raising flour 

1/2pt /275ml cold tea          1 egg 

4oz /110gm dark soft brown sugar 

 

 

Soak fruit and sugar overnight with the tea. Next day add flour and egg, beat to incorporate 

all the flour. Pour into 2 x 1lb tins, lined, and bake for 45mins, 180C, 

fan 160C, or gas No.4.  

Enter the better one! 
 

 

2014 CUP WINNERS 
 

The Association Cup The Cookery and Preserves Cup  
Sally Hemingway Sally Hemingway 

Tony Thompson  

 The Photography Cup 

The Warwick Cup for Barbara Jones 

 Vegetables and Fruit Donald Blythe 

Tony Thompson  

 Children 

The Richard the Third Cup for The Junior Cup   Megan Bell 

Flowers and Pot Plants  

Margaret Thompson The Senior Cup   Abigail Hilton 

  

The Craft Cup The Children’s Shield   Megan Bell 

Margaret Thompson  

 The Alan Farnaby Memorial Trophy 

The Neville Plate Abigail Hilton 

Catherine Hull   

 

 

SHERIFF HUTTON GARDENING CLUB 
 

There are monthly evening meetings throughout the year on the third Wednesday 

of the month. The programme includes varied talks from local and visiting speakers 

and during the summer there are visits to gardens of particular interest. 

We also have an annual day trip and on some years an overnight trip to places further afield. 

 

Benefit from 10% discount at  

 Castle Howard Plant Centre, Dean’s Garden Centres, 

 Pickering Moors Garden Centre, Wykeham Mature Plants Centre 

Yates Garden Centre 

 

New members welcome. 

Annual subscription: £10 Visitors: £2 per attendance 

 



Sheriff Hutton and Farlington War Memorials 
Remembering those of Sheriff Hutton and Farlington who gave their lives in Two World Wars 
in the Service of their Country.  
The book planned about the people who appear on the War Memorials in the Village has now been 
written and published.   It is over 150 pages and is in full colour.   It has been published by the 
Ryedale Family History Group.   It is £16.00 and is available from Neil Hodges Bracken Hill, Sheriff 
Hutton 01347 878595 07973157127 
 

I also have available 3 packs of reprinted Malton and Pickering Old Series 1:50000 maps.  There are 
3 in a pack, 1857 - 1861, 1903 - 1904 and 1924 - 1925.  These are £2.50 per pack. 
 

All proceeds from both publications go to the Ryedale Family History Group to help fund future 
projects such researching and publishing more Village War Memorial Books within the Ryedale area. 
 

Dear Friends, 
Weather is always a topic for conversation, but whatever the weather, plants - including weeds - 
always manage to grow and never fail to give us pleasure. At the moment I am sitting on the patio 
looking at the great variety of trees, shrubs and flowers all doing their own thing. There are differing 
shades of green and colour, differing shapes and sizes. Even though there are oranges next to 
purples and other colours next to each other that we wouldn't dream of using in our colour schemes, 
somehow or other they seem to fit in nature. Not one plant is exactly the same, or tries to grow in the 
same way as another. 
  

When God created the universe, either through the Big Bang or colliding atoms, he made everything 
to become what it ought, including ourselves. All had equal value. As human beings we are all unique 
which is just as well, because I don't think the world could stand another you or me for that matter! 
We each look at the world in different ways, have different gifts and potential, but we are all of equal 
value. 

  

Jesus' life points us to the things that really matter; family, friends, community, being loving, 
generous, just, inclusive, forgiving, and valuing other people for who they are. He said don't go 
chasing after riches, better jobs, keeping up with the latest trends at the expense of your relationships 
with others and the world around you. 
  

So, have a good summer, get out the BBQ and invite your friends and neighbours, and enjoy the life, 
not the things, you have. 
  

Blessings, Ann Vaughan 

 
Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup 
Members of the Pre-School Learning Alliance : Registered Charity No. 1021113 : OFSTED Registered 

Vacancy for a part-time childcare practitioner 
We are currently seeking an enthusiastic, dedicated Early Years practitioner to join a small, 
supportive team within our highly regarded community playgroup. You will be responsible to the 
Manager and will ideally hold a qualification in Childcare.  Applicants should have experience of 
working with children between the ages of 2 and 5 and be committed to providing high quality play 
based education as part of the Early Years Foundation Stage Curriculum.  
 

Sheriff Hutton Pre-school Playgroup runs sessions on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
from 9:00am-3:00pm (with an optional After-Playgroup Club from 3:00-3:20pm) in term time only.  
Hours are yet to be decided but the post will be part-time. 
 

For more details and an application pack, please contact Molly Walford on 01347 878127 or email 
on: shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com.  Closing date for applications is Monday 6th July 2015. 
 

 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club 
 

247 members took part in the June draw. £25 winners were 8, 13, 74, 121 and 197. 

mailto:shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com


Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
Both teams have continued their good from remaining unbeaten this season in the York & District 
Senior League and are currently top of their respective league tables. 
 

The club has also progressed to the 3rd Round of the Edward Readman Trophy with a 58 run victory 
over Huby. 
 

However, there has been less success in the Pilmoor Evening Cricket League with losses to 
Helperby and Sheriff Hutton Bridge. 
The York & District Senior League results up to the 13th June and individual performances are listed 
below: 
23rd May 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Sessay 2nd XI by 7 wickets 
Sessay 159-8 (Chris Gartland 4-30); Sheriff Hutton 160-3 (Nick Schofield 40 not out, Joe Schofield 
51, Matt Prosser 30) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Cawood 2nd XI by 8 wickets 
Cawood 76 all out; Sheriff Hutton 77-2 (Vijay Jayagopal 25 not out) 
 

30th May 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Pocklington 2nd XI by 3 wickets  118 all out (Matthew Maltby 4-17) Sheriff 
Hutton 119-7 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Copmanthorpe 2nd XI 
Copmanthorpe 185-6; Sheriff Hutton 140-9 (Dave Sowden 49 not out, Jag Gopalappa 34) 
 

6th June 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Stillington 1st XI by 7 
Sheriff Hutton 220-6 (Geoff Schofield 86, Matt Prosser 41); Stillington 182-7 (Nick Schofield 4-42) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd – No Game 
 

13th June 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Thorp Arch & Boston Spa 1st XI by 7 wickets 
Thorp Arch & Boston Spa 55 all out (David Hull 5-16); Sheriff Hutton 56-3 (Joe Schofield 29) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Civil Service 2nd XI by 4 wickets 
Civil Service 129 all out (Dave Chugg 6-33); Sheriff Hutton 130-6 (John Armitage 47) 
 

Forthcoming fixtures for July are: 
1st XI League:  4th Home, 11th Away, 18th Home, 25th Away 
2nd XI League:  4th Away, 11th Home, 18th Away, 25th Home 
 

League fixtures are 45 overs per side and start at 1.30pm. Pilmoor Evening League games are 20 
overs per side and start at 6.30pm. Weather permitting the club play a home game every Saturday so 
please come down to watch and support your village team. 
 

Youth Club 
A huge THANK YOU to Richard Gordon and Jess Pitman for all their hard work and commitment as 
Youth Club leaders this year! Thank you also to the parents who have given up an evening to help 
out - this means we can increase the activities available on a night. 
We had a very good Summer Activity Evening with Lilly and Charlotte from NYCC Youth Services - 
and they had some lovely things to say about our young people too. 
 

Youth Club is open to young people in Y6 up to 19 years old. We meet on Thursdays (term time only) 
from 6.30 to 8pm in the Village Hall and it only costs £1.50 to come along. 
Our last session before the summer is on 16th July and then we'll be taking a break until 
September. We do have a Facebook page, so please join the Sheriff Hutton Youth Club group if you 
want to keep up to date with news and events! 
 

 



Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists July 2015 
Our return visit to the RSPB reserve at Bempton cliffs in June was, fortunately for us, on a lovely day 
and with the new visitor centre and new view points on the cliff tops, a great opportunity to see all the 
nesting birds that make their home on the sheer cliffs there including kittiwakes and gannets. 
 

Our next field trip will be on Sunday July 12th when we be visiting the RSPB reserve at Saltholme, 
this will be a full day trip. As with RSPB Bempton, Saltholme has an excellent visitor centre with a full 
range of facilities, as well as a panoramic tea room, with views over the reserve. There is a small 
charge for non RSPB members. Anyone wishing to go should meet in the car park of the 
Highwayman Pub at 10am. 
 

New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information 
about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or 
Tricia on 878995. 
 

Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday 2nd July 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate 
room. 

 
Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on 
Fridays 10th and 24th July. 

 
Bus Service Changes from April 2016 
There was an excellent turnout for the North Yorkshire County Council consultation session on June 
2nd when representatives of the Transport Department explained the proposed changes and how they 
might be implemented.   The consultation period runs until August 14th and there is a questionnaire 
for interested people to complete and submit to NYCC.   If you have access to the internet the 
questionnaire can be completed online – go to 
www.northyorks.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp/?k=143153410057 Alternatively, printed copies can be 
obtained from the Parish Clerk (see front page for contact details) or any Parish Councillor will help 
you obtain a copy.   As a reminder, the timetable being proposed for the Sheriff Hutton service is :  
 

Malton Bus Station - - 1110 1335 1610 

Castle Howard - - 1125 1340 1625 

Sheriff Hutton 0743 0928 1145 1410 1640 

West Lilling 0747 0931 1148 1413 1643 

Monks Cross - 0953 1210 1436 - 

York Stonebow 0822 - - - 1716 

York Station Ave 0828 - - - 1720 
 

York Station Avenue - - - 1740 

York Stonebow - - - 1753 

Monks Cross 1000 1225 1450 - 

West Lilling 1022 1247 1512 1826 

Sheriff Hutton 1025 1250 1515 1832 

Castle Howard 1045 1310 1535 - 

Malton Bus Station 1100 1325 1550 - 

 

Midsummer Barbecue 
Dave and Mandy Smith would like to thank everyone who went to the barbecue in their garden on 
June 20th.   The weather turned good just in time and the very enjoyable evening raised £625 for St 
Helen’s Church. 
 

http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp/?k=143153410057


 

MORSE COACHES 
&  

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com  
info@morse-coaches.com  

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com  
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Pilates and Swimming 
With Linzi 

 

PiILATES, Circuit Training 
& Swimming Instructor (STA) 

 

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons 
Contact Linzi on  07583 936 246 

info@linzifitness.co.uk  

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

The Wedding Affair 
 
 

Luxury Wedding Fairs in Castles, Stately 
Homes and Historical Hotels 

Award Winning Supplier & Venue Directory 
Inspirational blog and #Weddinghour on Twitter 

01904 236 345 
enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk 

www.theweddingaffair.co.uk 

 

Poppy Caterers and Marquees 
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire 

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

Tel: 01347 878628 
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk 

www.poppymarquees.co.uk 
www.poppycaterers.co.uk 

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 Scissor Line Salon  
Main Street, Stillington 

 

UNISEX HAIRDRESSING 
& BEAUTY ROOM 

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products 
**  Now Open Monday – Saturday  **  

call us on   01347 811 757 
 

Discounts for Senior Citizens 

 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 
 
 

FREE Full/Part HOUSE CLEARANCE 
 

Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old 
Electrical Appliances : Scrap Metal Wanted 

 

Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip 
 

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN …? 
 A small charge may apply for some items 

 

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124 
Mobile : 07912 892 451 

 
 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 
 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Nitin Prasad 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

 

http://www.morse-coaches.com/
mailto:info@morse-coaches.com
mailto:helen.hendry@ymail.com
mailto:info@linzifitness.co.uk
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
mailto:enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk
http://www.theweddingaffair.co.uk/
http://www.poppycaterers.co.uk/
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/


 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering 
Furniture Painting 

Advice with Interior Design 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 879 173 

 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 
 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 
 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 
 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & Re-
pairs 

 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 

 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Need help with your Computer?  
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood            01653 619 293 
                                            07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

 

mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
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Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.00am Playgroup School 2.00pm Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall    

Wed 8.30am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    

 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 

Additional Activities in July 
Thurs 2nd  9.30 – 11.30am Health Visitor in Village Hall 

  6.30 – 8.00pm Youth Club in Village Hall 

Sat 4th  10.00 – 12 noon Marie Curie Cancer Care Coffee Morning at Midway, Main Street 

Mon 6th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

Tues 7th  12.30 Over 60’s Luncheon Club in the Village Hall 

Wed 8th  7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group talk about Autism, in the Village Hall 

Thurs 9th  6.30 – 8.00pm Youth Club in the Village Hall 

Fri 10th  10.00 – 12 noon Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

  3pm School 50th Birthday celebrations  

  7.30pm Parish Council in the Village Hall 

Sat 11th  1 – 4pm History Group Open Exhibition in the Village Hall 

Sun 12th  10.00am Field Naturalists visit to RSPB Saltholme 

Wed 15th  1.00pm Gardening Club outing to Sledmere House.   Meet at Village Hall 

Thurs 16th  6.30 – 8.00pm Youth Club in the Village Hall 

Tues 21st  7.30pm Village Hall AGM in the Village Hall 

Wed 22nd  7.30pm History Group, presentation by Ryedale Family History in the Village 
Hall 

Fri 24th  10.00 – 12 noon Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Sat 25th  8.30 – 11.00am Summer Breakfast at Jubilee House 

   Temporary road closures for the Castle Howard Triathlon 

Sun 26th   Temporary road closures for the Castle Howard Triathlon 7pm DISHY present Robin Hood in the Village Hall 

Thurs 30th  9.30am Village Ramble goes along a section of the Selby Canal.   Meet in 
Village Hall car park 

 

Dates to Note 
August 4th  7.00 – 8.00pm Potato Weigh-in and Sunflower measuring plus Filling Supper 

at Village Hall 

 8th   Village Show at the Village Hall 

 12th  2.30pm An Afternoon Tea Party with Style in the Village Hall 

 22nd   Medieval Festival for St Helen Church 

September 12th   Safari Supper for St Helen Church 
 

 

 
 

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 

Items for the August Village News should reach the Editors by no later than July 18th 
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